
ROCKET CITY SWIM LEAGUE 
MINUTES 

Thursday, August 23 
 
The 4th meeting of the 2007 RCSL swim season was called to order at the YMCA by 1st 
Vice President of Swim, Beth Morris at 6:35pm. Board Members absent: Tina Clarke and 
Scott Cardno. 
  
5 teams signed the roll call sheet: Byrd Springs, Greenwyche, Hampton Cove, Sherwood, 
and Whitesburg. 
 
The minutes were read and corrected to reflect that Byrd Springs was present for the last 
meeting. The minutes were approved. 
  
Scott Cardno:  Treasurer 

Absent.  
This was Scott’s last year so we will need to fill the position of Treasurer next 
year. 
 

Tommy Kibler: 2nd VP of Dive 
 Absent 
 
Chris Espy: Records Chairman 
 Discussed issue with ribbons briefly. 
 
Steve Henderson: 2nd VP of Swim 
 Discussed official issues from City Meet briefly. 
 
Beth Morris: 1st VP of Swim 

Discusses issues that arose at City with the quiet generators (ie: smoke). Overall 
they were a huge success. 
 

Martha Wilson: Secretary 
 No report 
 
Tina Clarke: President 
 Absent 
 
New Business: 
The following proposal was presented by Greenwyche Pool. Listed first is the Article as 
it read this past summer (2007). Next is listed the change with the changes highlighted in 
red: 
 
#1 as is: Article IV: MISCELLANEOUS, Section 4, Competitor Age. A diver’s 
eligibility to compete in a particular age group shall be specified in the diving 
competition rules and regulations. The eligibility of a swimmer in a particular age group 



will be determined by the date of birth. A swimmer will be placed in the appropriate age 
group on the anniversary of his date of birth. For the City Championship Meet, the 
swimmer will compete as the age they were on the date of the last regular scheduled 
league dual meet of that season even if the swimmer did not compete in that meet or the 
swimmer’s team was not in the last regular scheduled meet of that season. 
 
#1 proposed change: Article IV: MISCELLANEOUS, Section 4, Competitor Age. A 
diver’s eligibility to compete in a particular age group shall be specified in the diving 
competition rules and regulations. The eligibility of a swimmer in a particular age group 
will be determined by the swimmer’s age on the first day of June. There will be no 
change in age group which would cause a swimmer to move up to another age group 
during the season which culminates with the City Championship Meet. 
 
These minutes will be distributed to the Reps. listed on the current roster for 2007. It is 
the duty of the current rep to make sure these are forwarded to the Rep. for the summer of 
2008 and to inform the Secretary of the RCSL board of the new contact information.  
(peter.wilson3@comcast.net) These minutes will also be available on the RCSL web 
page. This issue will be discussed and voted upon at the first meeting of the RCSL 2008 
season. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7pm by Beth Morris: 1st VP of Swim 
 


